

## Safety Update

Board of Education Meeting November 15, 2023



### **District Safety Committee**

#### Concern 1:

Security Response Procedures and Critical Incident Response/Active Shooter Training is not made available to all school staff.



Recommendation 1:

Provide all classified staff paid training opportunities to receive Emergency Response training.



Advanced emergency response training should not occur before staff receive fundamental and basic training.

Safety Committee Concerns and Recommendations

Recommendation 2:

Provide all staff foundational training that can prepare the staff for more advanced training.





# Security Managers & Programs



## Meet the New Addition to the Safety Team



### **Ahmed Wiggins**

Ahmed served 24 years in the United States Navy, retiring as a Senior Chief Petty Officer. Some of his duties and responsibilities ranged from Security Director, Chief of Police, Emergency Manager, Anti-Terrorism / Force Protection training supervisor, Anti-Terrorism Officer, Diversity and Inclusion Manager, Career Information Program Advisor, Instructor, and Small Arms Marksmanship Instructor.

Following Japan's massive earthquake and tsunami, he led a team of 49 personnel in the restoration of Security Operations. He was awarded the Navy and Marine Corps Commendation Medal for outstanding leadership.

Ahmed earned his MBA, in Organizational Leadership / Change Management, a Graduate Certification in Human Resource Management, and a bachelor's degree in criminal justice / Homeland Security and is also certified in Homeland Security – Level I-III, Master Anti-Terrorism Specialist, and Vulnerability Assessment Management.

Ahmed's most recent experience was at UC San Diego Health where he planned, supervised, coordinated, and oversaw the day-to-day operations of three service lines (Emergency Management, Business Continuity, and Medical Center Operators) that included activities such as staff management; coordination of regulatory compliance oversight; emergency response operations in the command center; and policy development.



### **Current Programs**

### **School Security and Vulnerability Assessments**

- 100% Complete
- The Sobel Group is completing the report of findings this will include some of the following:
  - Single point of entry
  - Standardization of door prop devices
  - Increased fence heights and eliminate unintended fence access.
  - Repair and/or replace window coverings.



- Officially launched on November 1, 2023
- Announced on Facebook, Instagram, and Twitter
- All school and district sites have quick links to provide easy access
- Posters in English and Spanish will be displayed by all schools in high-visibility areas











### **Future Programs**







Camera Expansion to all 50 schools

Recommendations from the Sobel Group

**AEGIX Implementation**